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On August 4, 2016 at 10:02 am, the SWANA Keystone Chapter Board of Directors Meeting was held via conference call. 
Those in attendance were: 

Officers Board of Directors Committee Chairs, Members & Visitors 
Bob Zorbaugh Mike Engel David Horne 
Sean Sweeney Tom Lock Chanda Martino 
Larry Taylor Scott McGrath Denise Wessels 
Tim Hartman Michele Nestor  
 Chuck Raudenbush  
 Bob Watts  

 

Approve Minutes of June 2, 2016 – Mr. Sweeney requested approval for the June 2, 2016 minutes. Mr. Raudenbush 
moved the minutes be approved. Mr. Watts seconded. Vote was called; the motion passed unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report – Mr. Taylor submitted the following documents: 

• June/July Bank Reconciliation 
• Transactions since last meeting 
• April Mini-Tech Summary 
• Rodeo Summary 
• Fall Conference Summary 
• Current Budget vs. Actual 
• Draft Budget 

Mr. Taylor reviewed the Bank Reconciliations and Transaction reports and requested approval of those documents. Mr. 
Sweeney moved to approve the Bank Reconciliations and Transaction reports. Mr. Lock seconded. Vote was called and 
the motion passed unanimously.  

Mr. Taylor reviewed where we are with the Fall Conference. Brief discussion followed.  Mr. Taylor reviewed the draft 
budget and requested any input, comments, or suggestions for next year’s budget, to be forwarded to him.  

Copies of all Treasurer’s Reports are attached and hereto made part of the minutes.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Legislative Policy 

Mr. Raudenbush reported Legislators are out of session and it’s an election year so there won’t be much happening. 
Before they went out of session, Legislators and the Governor took a 9 million reduction from recycling. Brief discussion 
followed.  

Mr. Raudenbush reported there was a long battle regarding the Covered Device Electronics Act. Ms. Nestor shared that 
the joint letter that Keystone SWANA backed regarding Representative Ross’s Amendment to CDRA was successful in 
aiding the halt of that proposal. Brief discussion followed. 

Discussion about All In/All Out policy. 

Membership/Marketing Plan 

Ms. Cristofoletti was not in attendance.  

Newsletter 
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Mr. Raudenbush was not in attendance. 

Nominating 

Mr. Sweeney reported the ballots were emailed to all members and he has received approximately 10 ballots so far. 
Ballots can be handed in right up until the Board meeting following the Fall Conference in September.  

Program/Training 

Fall Conference 

Ms. Nestor reported on the Fall Conference. A DEP Update was added to Thursday breakfast and DEP also agreed to 
allow their employees to attend the Conference. Advertising has been ramped up in the last month. We are getting 
sponsors but the amounts they are giving are down from previous years. There are more Plenary Sessions added this 
year. She expects many last minute registrations.  

Mini-Tech Seminars 

Ms. Wessels submitted an update to the Board, a copy is attached and hereto included in the minutes. The Drone 
MiniTech is scheduled for October 21st at Northern Tier Solid Waste Authority. The registration form has been submitted 
to be added to the Keystone SWANA website. Ideas for future Mini-Tech Seminars should be forwarded to Ms. Wessels.  

A copy of the above mentioned report is attached and hereto made part of the minutes. 

Road-E-O 

Mr. Watts reported Delaware State Solid Waste Authority recently agreed to host the 2017 Road-E-O along with the 
Mid-Atlantic Chapter.  

Safety 

Mr. Horne reported he has been in contact with Ms. Yeckel and is getting up to speed.  He gave a brief overview of his 
ideas for his focus as Safety Ambassador. He plans to submit an article for the upcoming newsletter.  

Mr. Zorbaugh thanked Mr. Horne for his commitment to the Chapter in the position of Safety Ambassador.  

Scholarships 

Mr. Wehler was not in attendance.  

Website 

Ms. Martino presented her research on Association Software options. After presenting the benefits and doubts of each 
option, Ms. Martino recommended moving to Wild Apricot for the Chapter’s website, marketing, and communication 
needs. A discussion followed and Mr. Zorbaugh moved to engage Wild Apricot, at Level 1. A vote was called and the 
motion passed unanimously. The move to Wild Apricot is scheduled to follow the Fall Conference.  

Copy of the Association Software Options report is attached and hereto made part of the minutes. 

Mr. Taylor noted that due to the move, we will be unable to accept credit cards for the October Drone MiniTech.  

Young Professionals 

Ms. Antolick was not in attendance.  
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International 

Mr. Watts plans to have a substantial update at the September meeting after the International Board Meeting at 
Wastecon in August. He reported SWANA membership is at an all-time high, programs have exceeded budget, and they 
are significantly in the black. 

CHAPTER CALENDAR 

JANUARY 2016 
• Thursday, 1/7, 10 am, Board Meeting Conference Call  
• Submit articles for winter newsletter 
• Email 14th Annual Mid-Atlantic Regional Road-E-O announcement 
• Program Committee initiates planning for 18th Fall Conference 
• Receive Scholarship applications from SWANA Headquarters 
• Send Scholarship announcement to members 

 
FEBRUARY 2016 
• Distribute winter newsletter via email 

 
MARCH 2016 
• Thursday, 3/3, 10 am, Board Meeting Conference Call 
• Mail exhibitors and sponsorship announcement for 18th fall conference 
• Program Committee completes planning for Fall Conference 

 
APRIL 2016 
• Thursday, 4/7, Board Meeting Conference Call 
• Thursday, 4/12, 9 am Safety Summit, Best Western Premier Hotel & Conference Center, Harrisburg 
• 4/29, Chapter Scholarship Application Deadline  
 

 MAY 2016 
• Thursday, 5/5, 10 am, Board Meeting at Modern Landfill, York, PA 
• Nominating Committee presents Slate of Officers and Directors for election 
• Friday, 5/20, Mid-Atlantic Regional ROAD-E-O Northern Tier Solid Waste Authority, Burlington, PA 

 
JUNE 2016 
• 6/1, Deadline for submittal of Grant H. Flint Scholarship recommendations to SWANA Headquarters 
• Thursday, 6/2, 10 am, Board Meeting Conference Call  
• Email registration announcement for 18th Fall Conference 
• Review annual budget 

 
JULY 2016 

No Activities planned 

AUGUST 2016 
• Thursday, 8/4, 10 am, Board Meeting Conference Call  
• Program Committee prepares program for the Fall Conference 

 
SEPTEMBER 2016 
• 9/7 – 9/8, 18th Annual Joint Fall Conference, Hilton Harrisburg, Harrisburg 
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• 9/8, Chapter Annual Business Meeting and Election immediately following Fall Conference 
• 9/15, deadline to submit articles for fall newsletter 
• Chapter Fiscal Year Ends 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

 No Old Business 

NEW BUSINESS 

Appoint new Scholarship Committee Chair 

Mr. Wehler would like to resign as Scholarship Committee Chair at the end of the year. Mr. Zorbaugh 
recommended Mr. Dan Brown of LCSWMA to take the position next year. Mr. Raudenbush moved to appoint Mr. 
Brown as Scholarship Committee Chair starting the new Fiscal Year. Mr. Watts seconded the motion and the 
Board unanimously passed the motion. 

Mr. Zorbaugh requested volunteers for new Scholarship Committee members. Mr. Raudenbush and Mr. Lock 
expressed interest in joining the committee.  

NEXT MEETING 

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Keystone Chapter Board of Directors will be held at Hilton Harrisburg on 
September 8, 2016 immediately following the Fall Conference.  

ADJOURN 

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Taylor, second by Mr. 
Lock at 10:59 am. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Chanda Martino 

 





















August Mini-Tech Update 
 
Drone Mini-Tech with Greenhouse Tour scheduled for October 21, 2016 at: 
Northern Tier Solid Waste Authority 
Bradford County Landfill 
108 Steam Hollow Rd 
Troy, Pa 16947 
  
Remote Intelligence will demonstrate how drones can be used for topographic mapping and volumetric 
analysis. For those interested, the drone demonstration will be followed by a tour of the greenhouses. 
Northern Tier Greens Greenhouse uses a portion of waste heat from NTSWA landfill gas to energy 
facility.  
  
Denise Wessels, P.E. 
Project Manager 
SCS Engineers 
22 Denver Road, Suite E 
Denver, PA 17517 
(610) 568-9034 
Alternate: (703) 471-6150, x2100 
www.scsengineers.com 
 

tel:%28610%29%20568-9034
tel:%28703%29%20471-6150%2C%20x2100
http://www.scsengineers.com/


One-Time 
Setup Fee Monthly Fee

Max 
Members

Emails Per 
Month Storage

One-Time 
Setup Fee

Monthly 
Fee

Max 
Members

Emails Per 
Month Storage

Wild Apricot 0 $70 500 unlimited 2GB 0 $130 2000 unlimited 2GB

StarChapter $899 $100 800 60,000 2GB $1,499 $150 5000 175,000 4GB

Association Software Options

Level 2Level 1

Current Expenses 

Email Blasts - 468 active contacts today (241 current Chapter members, 227 other attendees, sponsors, exhibitors of Fall Conference)
  Constant Contact 
  $21.20 per month for under 500 contacts
  $41.40 per month for over 500-2,500

Website  - CivicPlus 
  No charge – No ability to add significant content without charges per addition 

Benefits of Association Software 

Website, event management, and email communications (blasts) all in one place, working cohesively.

We would have control over content, additions, modifications of website.

All functionality is mobile responsive.  

Other SWANA  Chapters using StarChapter - Texas, North Caroline, Oregon

SWANA Chapters using Wild Apricot - South Carolina, Florida

North American Hazardous Waste Association also uses Wild Apricot

___________________________________________________________________________________________



I recommend Keystone SWANA move to membership or association software. It can house the Chapter website, create and 
market events, and manage member communications. This software does incur a monthly cost, unlike our current website. 
However, there are significant costs to make any modifications to our current site that association software will not have (ex. 
adding "Safety", "Young Professionals", and changing the logo). Additionally, because association software can handle mass 
emails, the monthly cost of $21.20 for Constant Contact (our email marketing software) will be eliminated.

Association software will give us control over content, additions, and modifications of the Chapter website. It has many mobile 
responsive templates to start building our website. The html and CSS code can also be edited to customize the templates further. It 
provides extensive event management, including creating custom online registration forms, accepting and tracking event 
payments, mobile attendee check in, and easily adding additional attendees on site. Events can also be customized to offer early 
bird pricing, coupon codes, and member-only prices. 

I am recommending Keystone SWANA moves to Wild Apricot for our Chapter's website, marketing, and communication needs. 

Chanda Martino
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